PRESENT:

Ronald Bono, Supervisor; Gregory Reuter, Bradley Dixon, Patricia Bikowsky and James Lundrigan, Councilpersons; Planning Board Chairman Roger Williams, Attorney William Getman; Tracy McLain, Town Clerk and approximately 20 guests.

Supervisor Bono opened the meeting at 7:30PM. He explains that the purpose of this workshop meeting was for the Town Board to discuss the proposed windmill regulation.

As the 15 changes from the last draft have had questions as to legality, need for definitions and setback regulations, the board questions Attorney Getman on these proposed changes. Councilman Jim Lundrigan states that he would like to propose instead of an outside wind district, a wind free district. Patty Bikowsky states that with the present regulations, and population density, there would be no acceptable area for windmills anyway. The Board all agrees to make the outside wind district, a wind free district. Attorney Getman states also that using the center line of the roads would be an appropriate for descriptions of zones. Roger Williams and Patty Bikowsky will work together on these changes and hope to have it accomplished by August 1st and will post on the website.

At 8:30PM Patty Bikowsky made a motion to adjourn, Brad Dixon 2nd it, all in favor so moved.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tracy McLain Town Clerk